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PeterBrooke 

Plans drawn for Planning and Building Regulations for New Houses,  
House Remodelling, Extensions, Loft Conversions, Renovations. 

Free, no obligation, first meeting. 
 

 

Tel 01926 633691 
Mob 07740213572 

email peterbr@live.co.uk 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Artificial grass is more affordable than you think. 
 

It’s pet friendly, child friendly, low maintenance and you 
get the most out of your garden all year round. 

 
Why not contact us for a free no obligation quote. 

 
Contact: Daniel Pygott 

 
Email: dpgardenmaintenance1@gmail.com 

Mobile: 07773487901 
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VILLAGE NEWS 

MONDAY CLUB 
We were blessed with a beautiful sunny afternoon for our October visit to 
Guys Cliffe Walled Garden on Tuesday 10th October. This garden, formerly 
the vegetable garden for Guys Cliffe House, had fallen into total disrepair but 
has been transformed by volunteers over the past three years. Recently fea-
turing in Monty Dom’s Gardeners World it is now a sea of colour. Great care 
has been taken to research the old fruit trees and espaliers which featured in 
the original garden. We were given tea and cakes after our tour and it is a 
garden well worth visiting on our doorstep. 

MACMILLAN FUNDRAISING TEA AFTERNOON.  
SATURDAY, 7TH OCTOBER. EATHORPE. 
This event made a grand total of £712.84! 
Very many thanks to all who donated,  baked cakes, gave raffle prizes, and 
supported so generously, also to the many helpers on the day, without you 
all such a fantastic sum could not have been raised. Well Done ! 
The sum of £175 was also raised by Bloodwise, through the sale of their 
Christmas Cards. 

PLANTERS 
Weston Under Wetherley Parish Council  have received an offer of two vol-
unteers to look after the planters at the Leamington end of the village but 
are still looking for someone to look after the other end! Please contact the 
Clerk on Westonpclerk@gmail.com if you can help! 

BELATED THANKS FROM THE NEWSLETTER TEAM 
Our thanks must go to our previous Newsletter editor, Katie Alcock, who 
worked so hard and enthusiastically to keep the publication up and running.  
Katie brought enthusiasm and new ideas for inclusion, always welcome. 
 
Thanks must go also to Brenda Boardman and the Summer Fete team for 
their generous donation of £150 to our funds following the success of their 
event in June.  Meeting the cost of the monthly printing is always difficult.   
Many thanks to you both. 



4 

 

Our Mission: THE PILGRIM PUPPETS were founded in November 2006. The 
founding purpose was one of Mission - taking God’s Word and news of Jesus 
to as many children and people as we can. This we do mainly through song. 
Puppeteers: Over the years, we have had 20 children and 8 adults in our 
team. Two children have been part of the NATIONAL PUPPET TEAM, appear-
ing at The European Festival. 
Where we have performed to date: 
 37 schools.     21 care homes  
 6 pre-school and nurseries  33 village and town events  
 13 Rainbows, Brownies & Beavers 6 European Puppet Festivals 
Wales in 2010 - 4 performances York in 2011 - 4 performances 
11 Crib Services and regular Come 2 Worship Services. 
Resources: Over 50 delightful puppets -  some bought by puppeteers, others 
donated. A sound system, donated by Hunningham PCC. 
We DO NOT CHARGE for any of our performances. We mainly rely on dona-
tions. 

THE PILGRIM PUPPETS 



5 

 

VILLAGE NEWS  

NEWS FROM HUNNINGHAM 
WELCOME TO:  Anna and Rob at Moat Cottage, and their children Ella, 
Aimee, Sam, Annabelle, Martha and Hattie. We look forward to meeting 
them all at our events in Hunningham. 
NEW ARRIVAL: Congratulations to Rebecca & Adam Cleveley ,at Birkdale 
Cottage on the birth of Scarlett Anne. We are so happy for you both. 

DATES FOR WESTON TOTS & BABES 
Friday 3rd November: First week back after half term 
Friday 8th December: Visit from paint & glaze (make your own personalized 
pottery gifts) 
Friday 15th December: Pilgrim Puppets show 
Friday 22nd December: Christmas Party and last toddlers before Xmas  

HUNNINGHAM CHRISTMAS FAYRE 
Sunday 3rd December:  1pm to 4pm.  
Parish Room, St Margaret’s Church, Hunningham 
Various stalls selling seasonal crafts for special gifts this Christmas. 
Run by local residents to raise funds for St Margaret’s Church, Hunningham. 
Come and say hello and start or top up your Christmas Shopping! 
All welcome. 

THE PILGRIM PUPPETS continued 
At present: Our puppeteers currently number 3 children and 4 adults. 
The Future: We pray that more children and adults will want to join us, in 
this very rewarding and worthwhile venture - particularly someone to help 
with choreography and someone on the “sound” front. 
 
Next performance NOVEMBER 2017 
Sunday 26th  November -  Come 2 Worship  11.00am  
Hunningham Church 
 
If you, or any likely friends, are interested simply contact: 
Hazel Taylor 01926 632428 
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VILLAGE NEWS  

WESTON WILDLIFE CONSERVATION GROUP 
It is now three years since we started working on the wild life habitat areas 
near the church. We have cleared invasive species and introduced many 
British wild flower plants into the banks and also sown yellow rattle to thin 
the grass. This has allowed some plants that were hidden away to reappear 
and many of our introduced plants have now become well established. We 
maintain this pattern with monthly working parties on the first Saturday of 
each month (new enthusiasts always welcome!) 
Recently (7th October) we carried out an informal plant survey and found 
30 different species growing, from Evening Primrose and Dandelion to Yel-
low Rattle and Tansy. It is evident that we are gradually succeeding. 
The main purpose of this conservation work is to improve and provide wild 
life habitats. To our delight, during the October survey, we discovered two 
small copper butterflies, glowing in the sunshine as they basked on a leaf. 
These are quite scarce and must have been the third generation this year. 
Good evidence that our efforts are paying off. We also saw several grass-
hoppers and a very snazzy caterpillar of the knot grass moth. 
Most of the plants at present are perennial and so come back year on year. 
Next year we plan to extend the variety by introducing some annuals with 
flower seeds now that the grass has been thinned by the yellow rattle. 
We are also caring for the community orchard. Many fruit trees have been 
established now and are producing fruit – don't forget to help yourselves to 
it as it ripens. There are still a few apples left. We are waiting for the trees 
killed by careless strimming to be replaced by the District Council, hopefully 
sometime this autumn. Currently we have eight active members in the 
group but would love to have more. If you can spare a couple of hours once 
a month and value wild life, please come and join us. We could then extend 
our efforts. 
Trudy Birkmyre & Sarah Haine  

We received a comment on an item in the October W2hen from Councillor 
Wallace Redford who pointed out on behalf of the County Council  that they 
had agreed three planting areas in Weston in order to support the efforts of 
the Wildlife Conservation Group. 
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VILLAGE NEWS  

AN UPDATE ON HUNNINGHAM CHURCH 
A big “thank you” to all those Hunningham residents - over 40 of you - , 
who joined us for the Cheese and Wine evening on Saturday 7th October. 
The purpose of this get together was to enable those of us who have been 
involved with St Margaret’s Church to explain the current issues with re-
gard to the future of our historic building following the amalgamation of 
Hunningham, Wappenbury and Weston under Wetherley churches into The 
Offchurch Group. 
In particular we wanted to know whether Hunningham villagers wished to 
keep this ancient building open to the public, and in good repair. The an-
swer to this question was an emphatic YES, and many of those present 
committed to signing a standing order to help raise the money for the gen-
eral upkeep of the building. 
A meeting of those who volunteered to be on a committee to run the 
church building affairs is scheduled to take place early in November. 
If you were not able to get to the Cheese and Wine evening, and would like 
to support the upkeep of the building in any way, either financially with a 
standing order, or a donation, or simply by agreeing to join the church 
cleaning rota, then please get in touch. 
Thank you again for all your support. 
Paddy Taylor - Phone: 632428 - Email: paddybtaylor@live.co.uk 

EATHORPE CHRISTMAS LIGHTS  
Most people in our four villages have at some point visited Eathorpe during 
the Christmas season, when the whole village is ablaze with colourful Christ-
mas lights and decorations. Unfortunately we can no longer have our re-
nowned ‘switch-on’ evenings - the last of these attracted over 4000 people, 
and in a village the size of Eathorpe, that’s a lot! 
This year we will be celebrating Christmas and our festival of lights with a 
concert from renowned Leamington group Spa Opera. It promises to be a 
stunning evening! There will be a licenced bar and refreshments. 
Tickets are £10 for adults and £5 for children. They can be purchased from 
David Wray - 01926 632830 or wraydj@gmail.com. 
We can only accommodate 60 people, so get your tickets soon!! 
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After many fundamental and evocative words associated with nature and the 
countryside (such as acorn, bluebell and conker) had been removed from the 
2007 edition of the Oxford Junior Dictionary, a group of writers approached 
the publisher in 2015 insisting they should be restored - advocating that the 
rapid decline in children’s connections to nature is a major problem, and the 
loss of words associating nature with our culture is limiting the capacity for 
nature’s power to spark the imagination of young people. 
One of those writers was Robert McFarlane, who has written widely about 
nature and natural history. His creative talents together with those of artist 
Jackie Morris have combined to create a stunning exhibition that takes visi-
tors on a journey - both in the gallery, and on an interactive discovery trail 
through the grounds of Compton Verney. Jackie’s enchanting illustrations are 
accompanied by Robert’s ‘spell poems' in a series of immersive floor to ceil-
ing graphics in the gallery.  
The exhibition is complemented by a book, also titled The Lost Words, pub-
lished by Hamish Hamilton and available from the Compton Verney shop. 
This is an exhibition not to be missed! As Jackie Morris puts it "I want The 
Lost Words to delight the mind and the eye and send children to sleep 
dreaming of wild things.” Where better to experience her stunning illustra-
tions than in the glorious parkland of Compton Verney? 
Compton Verney also features in Museums at Night, and will host an autumn 
light spectacular in the grounds on 28th-29th October and 4th and 5th No-
vember. 

Full details can be found 
at 
www.comptonverney.org.  
 
The autumn show runs 
until December 17th. 

COMPTON VERNEY - AUTUMN EXHIBITION 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

Please see below the latest Police reports of criminal activity in our villages. 
Sorry it’s a bit late to be reporting the first of these two incidents, but the 
October Police Newsletter was the first I had heard of this unusual type of 
theft. I’d seen reports of the theft of fuel oils from farm premises, but this 
one, from a domestic dwelling, was one we could most definitely do with-
out!  
Eathorpe 
Theft: Between 2000hrs Thursday 31-AUG-2017 and 1700hrs Sunday 
03-SEP-2017 unknown offender(s) stole approximately 500 litres of heating 
oil from a fuel tank in the garden of a residential property on the Fosse 
Way, Eathorpe. 
Weston-under-Wetherley 
Vehicle Crime: At approximately 1600hrs Saturday 30-SEP-2017 unknown 
offender(s) caused damage to a white ‘12’ plate Volkswagen Tiguan that 
was parked at the roadside on Rugby Road, Weston-under-Wetherley. 
Offender(s) smashed the rear windscreen. 
In addition to the above, there was a report of people trying to break into a 
property in Rugby Road, Weston under Wetherley. Fortunately, they were 
disturbed by the house owner, and ran off before too much damage could 
be done. 
If you have information regarding any of the above incidents, please call 
Warwickshire police on 101. Alternatively you can report information via 
CRIMESTOPPERS on 0800 555 111 or visit their website https://
crimestoppers-uk.org/” 
If you would like a visit to discuss crime prevention for your home or busi-
ness, please contact Warwick Rural East SNT on 01926 684471.  
Paddy Taylor 632428 
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CHURCH NEWS: PASTORAL LETTER 

Remember, remember the fifth of November ……… And is the next line of 
that little poem lodged in your memory?  

Remember, remember the fifth of November,  
Gunpowder, treason and plot. 

 
As we head into winter, it seems that the calendar wants us to be more re-
flective, remembering both people and events. In my family, gathered 
around a Sunday lunch table, that is when the memories come to the surface 
and stories are told: “Do you remember …? 
Next we come to Remembrance Sunday, this year on 12th November. And we 
will remember again the sacrifices made in two world wars, and since, by 
both military personnel and civilians. Already, we can hear those powerful 
words inside our heads: 
 At the going down of the sun and in the morning, 
 We will remember them. 
 
Memories of global events and personal experiences and their consequences 
mingle together, as we take time to remember. And so we will gather at St. 
Gregory’s Church and War Memorial at 10.00am for our Service of Remem-
brance and the observing of the Two Minutes Silence. In future years, we will 
honour the other War Memorials, but this year I would ask you to come to-
gether in Offchurch. 
 
And on we go again, heading towards Christmas festivities. But as the years 
go by, I have become more and more aware of the quiet pain that many peo-
ple experience at this season. Loneliness, loss and grief do not seem to have 
a place among all the jollifications. 
 
So, here is a way of acknowledging those we love, who have been separated 
from us by death. There is to be a Tree of Lights, pure white lights, each signi-
fying a person. It will be set up at St Gregory’s, our parish church, but for all 
our five villages. And there will be a special Service of Remembering there in 
the evening of Sunday 10th December. Plans are in hand to make the music 
for this evening extra special. We believe that the current Winner of the BBC 
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Tree Removal   Fruit Tree Pruning 

Crown Reduction & Shaping  Hedge Trimming & Reduction 

Crown Thinning  Tree Planting 

 

Commercial & Domestic Tree Surgeons 
 

All aspects of tree and hedge work  
carried out to industry standards 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

             
All work carried out to BS 3998 
 Full Public Liability Insurance 

        NPTC Certified & FdSc Qualified 
 
Chris Eastaff                  www.elementtreecare.co.uk  
FdSc Arboriculture         info@elementtreecare.co.uk 
          

      Free advice and quotations Tel: 01926 883 385  
                                                   Mobile:  07790 553 110 

Come and join us for Cricket, Tennis and Net-
ball!! 
We are a small, friendly, local sports club, with good  
playing facilities  and good clubhouse in lovely rural  
surroundings, and are keen to attract new players and families of all 
ages and abilities. 
Address: Hunningham Road, Offchurch, CV33 9AF 

Cricket – Sunday “friendly” Cricket with the emphasis on fun and everyone having a go, for 

adults and youth, who want to play occasionally or regularly. All abilities most welcome to 
join us, even if you haven’t played for some time. Please contact Guy Mander: 07779 
644275 

Tennis – Two good floodlit courts. Families, experienced players and beginners are all very 

welcome. We also play in the local Rugby tennis league. Please contact Jon Thorne: 07584 
901116. 

Netball – Adults and juniors of all abilities welcome. We train every Monday and we cur-

rently have two teams that play in the Coventry & Warwickshire League. Please contact Ab-
bey Richards: 07733 033341. 
 

Come and have a go – we look forward to seeing you!!  Mark Swaby, Chairman, 07774 
645754 
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CHURCH SERVICES: NOVEMBER 
November 
5th 

Offchurch 10.00am. Morning Worship. Rev Hugh Priest-
ner  

Wappenbury 11.00am. Morning Service. Rev David Forster  

November 
12th 

Offchurch 10.00am. Remembrance Sunday. Rev Hugh 
Priestner  

Weston 6.00pm. Evensong. Team  

November 
19th 

Offchurch 10.00am. Family Service. Rev Hugh Priestner  

Weston 11.00am. Holy Communion. David Evans 

November 
26th 

Offchurch 10.00am. . Holy Communion. Rev Hugh Priest-
ner  

Hunningham 11.00am. Come to Worship with Junior 
Church & Pilgrim Puppets  

Chorister of the Year, Florence Cain will be among the talented youngsters 
taking part. Look out for Sponsor Forms, so you can nominate a light in 
memory of someone you love. A Roll of Remembering will be put together, 
that will be read out at the Service. 
I do believe that we are to say “yes’ to our memories, the painful ones as well 
as those that bring a smile to our faces. It is in our remembering that we dis-
cover who we are now. And that is the adventure of life that we are invited 
to walk all our days; living and growing. I remember Robin asking me, “ What 
is the biggest sin, Hugh?” “You tell me,” I replied. I will never forget his an-
swer: An Unlived Life! 
Every blessing to you, in this season of remembering. 
Hugh Priestner, Vicar of the Offchurch Group 

CHURCH NEWS: PASTORAL LETTER continued 
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Thoughtspiration! 

Are you suffering from stress? 

   Change negative thoughts/feelings for positive. 
 

    Do you: Suffer from low self esteem or depression?  Have any fears or phobias? 

 Suffer anxiety or panic attacks? Wish you could change your attitude to life? 

Want to sleep better? Have little or no will power and wish you had more? 

 

I may be able to help with such problems, using a variety of gentle counselling, talking 

therapies, hypnotherapy, rewind techniques or recursive brainworking™, in a totally relax-

ing confidential environment. 

 

Please ring  Pippa Jamie DipHYP(ETUK) GQHP on 07775 830987, or send an email to 

thoughtspiration@therapist.net   for a free, no obligation, initial  

consultation or just to find out more (based in Weston-under-Wetherley). 

Member of the National General Hypnotherapy Register  

GHR qualified recursive brainworking therapist 

Computer Problems? Call Jan Lucas  
Bubbenhall  
 
System set up 
Trouble shooting (PC / Mac / tablet / phone) 
Personal tuition (all levels) 

02476 307 988 / 07847 015 154 
www.bootfinder.co.uk 

Websites also undertaken 

Flowers for special occasions 
 

Call 01926 429987  
awaywithflowers@btinternet.com 

 
 

Pamela Gordon 17 Boddington Close Cubbington CV32 7LT 
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It is a fact of modern life that small retailers are being squeezed out of busi-
ness at an accelerating rate. We are exchanging the variety and personal ser-
vice of the local shop for the superstore or national chain. When we first 
came to Eathorpe, over 30 years ago, it had its own shop and Post Office, a 
thriving pub and a hotel. All are now long gone. Maybe the trend will change, 
as in some areas small coffee shops are successfully holding their own against 
the Costas and Starbucks. However if we follow the US trend, which often 
seems to be the case, we are likely to end up with less and less diversity and 
choice in all retail outlets. 
In the UK one positive development is the increase in local farm shops and 
better eating choices in the countryside in particular. In this area we are for-
tunate to have the excellent Hilltop Farm which combines an idyllic location 
with local produce and friendly service. There is something very satisfying 
about buying meat and eggs directly from the producer or other quality local 
suppliers. Hilltop also often stock less usual meats such as venison. I under-
stand that deer are one species which we like to see in the countryside but 
which are in need of regular culling to prevent populations getting too large. 
So eating venison is a way of using a sustainable meat which is also likely to 
be totally free range. More recently we also noticed goat meat in the chiller. 
Goat products have not always had a good press and can be associated with 
an over strong flavour- not this though. I made a slow cook curry which gave 
us two meals and was tender and delicious. Goat is also a meat that is under-
utilised. There is steady demand for goats’ milk and cheese but the male 
goats are often considered to have no use and are destroyed and wasted.  So 
once again by using this meat we are making use of a non-intensive natural 
product which is highly nutritious.  
During the last year we have also become regulars at the Stock Pot café at 
Garden Organic at Ryton. The food businesses at Ryton have had mixed for-
tunes in the past but Stock Pot seems to have, as they say, “nailed it”. An in-
teresting and reliable menu both for breakfast and lunch and ingredients. 
It’s great now to have the choice of two first rate independent, local busi-
nesses within such close proximity. A visit to Ryton also means that you can 
walk round the gardens which are, as you would expect, fully organic. There 
is always an interesting range of herbs and vegetables growing as well as a 

GREEN MATTERS 
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Physiotherapy in Hunningham 
 

Spinal, Sport Injuries, Musculo-Skeletal, Orthopaedic 
 

Sonya Austin 
MCSP, HPC, GRAD.DIP.PHYS 

 

632 523  or  07973 105 231 
 

Approved by all Insurance Funds, Doctor’s Referral not necessary 

  
  
  
  
  

  

YOUR OWN BUSINESS? 
  

Accounting and Taxation Service from  
a qualified professional with a keen pricing structure. 

All charges agreed in advance. 
  

I will come round to you and  
there is no charge for first meetings. 

  

Mike Fairbotham BSc FCA 
01926 887878 

michaelf@aims.co.uk      www.aims.co.uk 

   

    Eddie Croxall 
      Painter & Decorator 
 

                        1 Ellerton Grove 
                Leamington Spa, CV31 1YN 
 

    Tel:  01926 882 420             Mobile:  07778 283 244 
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large variety of plants and shrubs. For anyone, like me, interested in com-
posting, you can also see a number of different composting solutions being 
demonstrated. 
So whilst some small outlets have been lost, we are lucky to have both 
Hilltop and the Stock Pot – tranquil places to enjoy  and supporting local 
people - long may they both thrive. 
Owen Bishop 

CAPTAIN E A PENGELLY MC  

A First World War wooden cross can be found in St Michael’s Church Weston
-under-Wetherley . This cross was made on the battlefield by members of 
the 213 Field Company of the Royal Engineers in memory of Edgar Ambrose 
Pengelly , one of so many gallant men who gave their lives during the Great 
War. Edgar was amongst those who were mentioned in despatches and later 
awarded the Military Cross for very special services. Prior to the Great War 
he was Deputy Governor at Weston Reformatory School where his father 
was Governor. This school was based in the original  Boys Reformatory, now 
Wetherley Rise. 
The cross eventually found its way back to St Michael’s Churchyard where it 
was placed at the foot of his mother Harriett’s grave. As age and weather 
were taking their toll, thanks to John and Rita Holland, the cross was taken 
into the Church for protection on Remembrance Sunday 1995. It was placed 
under the memorial to former boys from the Training School who also gave 
their lives. 
On 31st March 1996 there was a Service of Thanksgiving and Remembrance 
which was also attended by about 30 members of the 213 Field Company. 
Over the years there have been many visitors to this memorial and in Octo-
ber this year two members of the Barber family, one now 85, came from 
Derby to visit the Church. Their grandfather Sergeant Major Barber was sec-
ond in command to Captain Pengelly at Hamel when the Captain was killed. 
He had talked a lot about Captain Pengelly’s bravery and they found it a very 
moving experience.  
Valerie Evans 

GREEN MATTERS continued 
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Painful feet? 
 
Community Podiatrist in Weston and  
surrounding areas 
 
 
Diabetes, nail care, corns and callous, pain 
and musculo-skeletal  
 

 

Sarah Arnold 
BSc (hons) Podiatry, MChS,  
HCPC registered 
07561862216 or westonpod@gmail.com 

Cool Breeze Technology Services 
Specialised IT and Technology Support for the Retirement 

Community 
 

 
For all of your IT and technology needs.  I have over 25 years of experi-
ence and undertake all work at your home.  No job is too small so if 
you have issues with Wi-Fi, Windows has crashed or you are thinking about buying a new 
iPad or TV?  Give me a call.   
 
I provide patient 1-2-1 tuition whilst I undertake my work so that you understand what I 
am doing and learn as I resolve your problems. 
 
I work from my home in Leamington and provide quotations prior to undertaking all work 
so that you can decide if you wish to continue.  No call out fees and no charge for work I 
cannot fix.  A flat £35 hourly fee is all I charge. 
 

I work Monday to Saturday so give me a call. 
Gary on 07814 236595 

www.coolbreezetechnologyservices.co.uk 
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You are  

invited to 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Christmas @ Eathorpe 
 

A fabulous celebration of lights, songs 
and merriment. 

Led by the wonderful 

Spa Opera 
 

Eathorpe Village Hall 
Friday December 8th 

7.30 pm 
 

Tickets £10 (adult), £5 (child) 
 

On sale from David 
Wray 01926 632830 
or wraydj@gmail.com 
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